
LACH Stewardship Sub-Committee  
Report 

Wednesday July 28, 2021 
 
Location: Zoom Call 
6:30pm-7:45pm 
 
Present: M. Whalley, T. Regnier, M. Bloxam; L. Dent, M. Greguol, K. Gonyou 
 
Agenda Items 

1. Referred by LACH: 1588 Clarke Road 
At its meeting on July 14, 2021, the LACH referred consideration of the heritage 
listed property at 1588 Clarke Road to the Stewardship Sub-Committee.  
 
The Stewardship Sub-Committee discussed the research on the property 
completed to date, including the Tackabury family and their contribution to 
London Township. The Stewardship Sub-Committee will continue researching 
the property to report back at a future Stewardship Sub-Committee meeting. 
 
L. Dent advised the Stewardship Sub-Committee that no demolition request for 
the property at 1588 Clarke Road has been received.  
 

2. Request for Designation: 46 Bruce Street 
An evaluation and draft Statement of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest for the 
property at 46 Bruce Street was circulated to the Stewardship Sub-Committee for 
review and comment.  
 
M. Greguol noted that a request for designation had also been received for the 
adjacent property at 44 Bruce Street.  
 
Motion: The Stewardship supports and recommends the designation of the 
property at 46 Bruce Street under Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act based 
on the evaluation and Statement of Cultural Heritage Value or Interest, as 
revised. Moved: T. Regnier, Seconded: M. Bloxam. Passed. 
 

3. Research Updates 
General research updates were shared on the following properties. 

a. 1903 Avalon Street 
b. 514 Pall Mall Street 
c. 44 Bruce Street 
d. 80 Ann Street 
e. 1424 Clarke Road 
f. Halls Mill Road properties 



g. 2056 Huron Street 
h. 415 Base Line Road East 
i. 13 Prospect Avenue  

 
4. Candidate Properties for Public History Property Research and Evaluations  

The Stewardship Sub-Committee identified potential candidate properties for 
research and evaluation by the Western University Public History program for in 
the fall semester.  
 
The Stewardship Sub-Committee provided some general input to staff. 

 
 
 


